ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
8 March 2021
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Bell, Gibbs, Sleight, Stott, Yeo, Ward and Widd   

Ward Councillors Beaumont, Greenwood and Meredith.  
There were two members of the public in attendance. 
The meeting was held virtually using Zoom.  
11/21 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
12/21 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – ERYC officers had inspected the hole at the Warter Road entrance to Laburnum Farm, caused by the traffic diverted during the Main Street road closure using the drive as a passing place, and advised that it would not be a priority for repair.   Damages to verges etc were considered low priority and would generally self-repair over time.  It was agreed that a photo of the pot hole would be shared with Ward Councillors Beaumont and Greenwood.   
13/21 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on the 11 January should be approved as a correct record and signed at a later date by the Chairman.
14/21 CLERK UPDATE – The defibrillator at Kiplingcotes Furniture had been installed and registered with Yorkshire Ambulance Service.   Graham Stuart MP’s office had identified Gardham as a potential location for an additional defibrillator, and had offered to purchase the unit through a charitable fund, if a suitable location could be found.  It was agreed that the Clerk would prepare a letter to residents in Gardham and that Councillor Stott would distribute.  The Clerk advised that the Parish Council could now co-opt to the Parish Council vacancy, and that a resident had expressed an interest in joining the Council.  It was agreed to consider co-option at the next appropriate meeting. 

15/21 COUNCILLOR UPDATE – The residents at Church Farm had taken actions to address the slurry run off.  It was noted that the ditches had been cleared out at the west end of the village, and it was agreed that the Council would write to thank the landowner.  Councillors discussed whether a change in the direction of ploughing in the field to the rear of the houses at west end might help alleviate water run-off.  It was agreed the Clerk would raise with the farmer.  The residents affected in that location had been advised by Councillor Holmes and ERYC on property level flood protection measures that could be introduced.  The Dalton Estate had agreed to contribute a proportion of the funding towards the resurfacing of Church Walk.  Councillor Holmes was fundraising for the outstanding amount so the work could take place in April.   Councillor Holmes had also ordered some posts to install the dog fouling stickers.  Councillor Bell suggested stencilling column numbers on the village lamp posts to assist with identification and it was agreed that the Clerk would investigate.  The meeting discussed the poor state of the footpaths at 40 and 94 Main Street, following the recent building works and it was agreed that the Clerk would raise with ERYC.   Councillor Widd agreed to attend to the trees at the pond.
16/21 CORRESPONDENCE – The meeting discussed the correspondence received and invited Ward Councillor Meredith to provide an update on the devolution proposals.   Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. ERYC, Lock down guidance

ii. Resident, Drainage Issues 

iii. ERYC, LGA Members Code of Conduct and Draft Flood Risk Sequential and Exception Test. 

iv. ONS, National Census 21st March.

v. ERYC. Community Hub Update

vi. Resident, Condition of grass verges 

vii. ERYC, Approval of variation in plans, 94 Main Street Etton

viii. ERYC, Approval of pitched roof porch to front and pitched roof over existing detached garage, 88 Main Street, Etton 

ix. Humberside Police, Monthly Update Newsletter

x. Resident. Support Letter to KCom

xi. ERYC, Law on Virtual Meetings

xii. Office of Police and Crime Commissioner, Newsletter

xiii. ERYC, Devolution Information 

xiv. ERYC, Conditions of verges in the area
ii)  that the Council would request KCOM extend their fibre broadband to the village, iii) that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be held virtually prior to the 7th May law change and iv) that the Parish Council would comment on any devolution proposals when they were presented.  

17/21 WAR MEMORIAL CONSULTATION - Further to minute 66/20, residents had been consulted on the Parish Council’s proposal to install a plaque on the war memorial, which would read: “To commemorate all of this Parish who have served during all conflicts and wars”.   34 people had responded to the consultation, which was 14% of the electoral roll.  The majority of the responses said that WW2 should be remembered specifically, rather than an “all wars” message.  9 responses, including those from residents with current and past connections with the armed forces, felt that the war memorial should only remember those that had fallen in service.  10 responses said the war memorial should commemorate those that had served during WW2, although it was not clear whether this was specifically in the armed forces, or in some other way.  7 responses asked that WW2 be treated in the same way as WW1, which was those who had fallen and those who served.

Resolved – That following the consultation, the Parish Council would i) install a plaque remembering the one resident known to have died during the Second World War ii) install a roll of honour in the war memorial garden listing the names of people known to have served in the Second World War iii) consult residents on the list of names for the roll of honour iv) and request permission from the Village Hall Committee to hang a roll of honour in the Church Hall.     

18/21 PLANNING APPLICATION – 40 MAIN STREET, ERECTION OF SINGLE AND TWO STOREY EXTENSION TO REAR - Resolved – the Parish Council would register no objections to the application, but would comment that i) it would like to see on-site parking to prevent a traffic pinch points on Main Street and ii) it had concerns that about issues of loss of amenity and privacy for the new cottage, due to the outlook from the two dormer windows, and to a certain degree from the large expanse of window to the kitchen dining area.  
19/21 FUNDING FOR POND WORKS – Councillor Gibbs advised that an FCC funding application was being prepared for the next funding window, which was the 17 March to 17 June.  Both the planning application and the land registry request had been submitted.

Resolved – That Sarah Gibbs was given delegated authority to submit the FCC funding application on behalf of the Parish Council.  

20/21 TO AGREE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That the following accounts would be approved for payment:

· Cartridge Save - £73.87

· Clerk Expenses – Defib Pads & Battery, Web Domain Renewal  - £261.5
· Clerk Salary – February and March - £53.96
· HMRC, PAYE Feb and March - £71.20.

· Zurich Insurance - £366.63
21/21 TO AGREE AGENDA ITEMS – Resolved - The next meetings of the Parish Council would take place on 3 May 2021.
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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